






FROM THE DIRECTOR’S DESK

“AGLITTER”   Aglitter represents the spark within each one of us that shines and 
ignites others when we pursue our goal with passion and strive for excellence. It 
symbolizes the shimmering brilliance of our dreams and aspirations, and the hard 
work and determination it takes to make them a reality. As students, you are at a 
stage in your life where your potentials are limitless. Whether it’s excelling in 
academics, sports, arts, or any other field, you have the power to shine and make a 
positive impact in the world around you.  You have the limitless sky to spread your 
wings wide and reach the destination. Do not miss the opportunities that come your 
way. Remember that the journey of learning is a lifelong one and each step you take 
towards your goals brings you closer to realizing your full potentiality. I encourage 
you to embrace the theme ‘Aglitter’ and use it as a source of inspiration as you 
pursue your goals. I have no doubt that with your hard work, dedication and 
commitment, you will continue to dazzle and shine, making us all proud of your 
accomplishments.  Let your light shine brightly and may you be a beacon of hope and 
positivity to those around you. I look forward to seeing your contribution with 
creativities and innovations shine through in the pages of this second term’s school 
magazine. I wish you all the very best to ignite and motivate, enthrall and inspire, 
illumine and enlighten all.  

God Bless you all.

Our Director
Sr. Bobina Soares



                                FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S  DESK
 ‘Success is the sum of small efforts, repeated day in and day out.”       
                                                         – Robert Collier 
    
I am delighted to see the incredible progress our students have made so far. We had a                                                 
busy term of purposeful learning witnessing hard work, dedication,perseverance from both                                                       
the students and teachers.It’s been a privilege to watch them grow and learn together.
Our school’s spirit has been aglitter, with students enthusiastically working to achieve                                                         
her/his fullest potential. Innovation and creativity will continue to drive all educational                                             
practices at SOK. Our students have demonstrated commitment to their studies, their                                               
personal growth, and their community as well, and I am inspired by their dedication                                                     
every day.    
I enjoy celebrating successes and acknowledging the hard work of staff, students,and                                                 
the SOK family.As we close the curtain on this term, it is just the perfect time to                                                
revisit the term gone by in a manner to cherish those memories that made us smile like field trips, campaigns, Inter-house sports 
days, school performance review visit, community outreach programs, etc.
To quote John Hattie's words; "teachers should build classroom climates where errors are welcome, student engagement is the 
norm, questioning is highly challenging, and students gain reputations as effective learners."
 I want to remind our students that they are capable of achieving great things. Every day is an opportunity to learn something 
new, challenge ourselves, and become better versions of ourselves. It’s also important to embrace challenges and not to be afraid 
of any failures.
As we move forward into the third term of this year, I urge our students to continue their efforts with the same level of 
enthusiasm and dedication that they have shown so far. I also encourage parents to continue supporting their children and help 
take our school to the next highest level of excellence. At our end, we shall continue working together to ensure that our students 
receive the best possible education and are well-prepared for the challenges of the future.
Let’s continue to make the rest of the year aglitter with our bright minds, compassionate hearts, and shining personalities.

Thank you and God Bless!

Our Principal
Ms. June Amanna





OUR HUMAN FAMILY IS COMPLETED  WHEN EVERYONE  IS 
INCLUDED

The School of Knowledge management, teachers and students had organized an 
event that created a healthy, safe and secure environment for the students of 
determination. The idea behind the program was to promote inclusion in schools, 
helping the students understand each other better.

There were ten students and two teachers from Al Manzil Center who 
participated in the program held at our school. The school management, staff and 
students  welcomed the students from Al Manzil with greetings and love. They 
supported them by engaging them with interesting activities according to their 
abilities. They also prepared some games to increase their focus span and motor 
skills.

Some students from Year 4 rendered a beautiful Arabic song for them. The 
students were also given a goodie bag as token of appreciation which aimed to 
foster friendship and promote an exchange of ideas between school children and 
the determined ones.



    NOT ALL OF US CAN DO GREAT THINGS.
BUT WE CAN DO SMALL THINGS WITH GREAT LOVE.



WHAT MAKES YOU DIFFERENT
 IS WHAT MAKES YOU BEAUTIFUL
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IT’S NOT ABOUT HOW MUCH YOU DO, BUT HOW MUCH 
LOVE YOU PUT INTO WHAT YOU DO THAT COUNTS.



SCOUTS AND GUIDES CAMPFIRE

A Scouts and Guides campfire was organized by our school on 4th of 
March, Saturday for the Cubs and Brownies of  our school in which 20 
Cubs and 21 Brownies actively participated. The session began with the 
National Anthem followed by the flag hoisting by our Director Sr. 
Bobina Soares. After that the Surah was recited by one of the students 
Sayed Ashaad. A prayer was then rendered by Sr Sarala. The campaign 
was declared open with the oath taking ceremony by Sr. Sarala followed 
by our Cubs and Brownies.

The Cubs and Brownies were then divided into patrols. We had 5 
patrols LILY, JASMINE, ROSE, CHEETAH  AND TIGER. 
Our respected Principal Ms. June  Amanna then addressed the students 
by her inspirational words.

Songs were sung by our Brownies and Cubs. Lots of games were played. 
The campfire was lit after all the directions came in together.  Lastly, 
our honourable Director Sr. Bobina delivered a Thanksgiving Speech 
followed by a group photograph and School Song. 



SCOUTS AND GUIDES CAMPFIRE



HELPING HAND TO THE EARTHQUAKE VICTIMS IN COLLABORATION 
WITH THE EMIRATES RED CRESCENT, SHARJAH

“The only way you can serve God is by serving other 
people.” 

Our school believes in these words and we put it to action. In 
collaboration with the Emirates Red Crescent organization, the 
management, staff and students of School of Knowledge 
collected a generous donation for a noble cause.The Red 
Crescent is considered as Asia’s second best humanitarian
organization.This step was taken owing to the earth quake which 
occurred in Southern Turkey near the border of Syria.Students 
Scouts represented the School of Knowledge at the Emirates Red 
Crescent Organization’s office,Rahmaniya and gave a helping 
hand to all the people who were affected by the earthquake.The 
school appreciates all the generous donations and contributions 
given by the parents of our students who donated food,clothes,
medicines and many other items to help the victims.The students 
were very much motivated by this kind act.These activities help 
them to realize that the world needs a helping hand at times.The 
school management appreciated the parents for their enthusiasm 
and cooperation.



VISIT TO EMIRATES RED CRESCENT, SHARJAH
HELPING HAND TO THE EARTHQUAKE VICTIMS IN COLLABORATION 
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GLIMPSES OF THE ANNUAL SPORTS DAY 
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SCHOOL PERFORMANCE REVIEW VISIT 
The performance of every school in Sharjah is regularly reviewed to monitor the progress of the school. The report 
includes a summary of overall performance, highlighting the key strengths and recommendations, along with a more 
detailed analysis of areas including Progress and Attainment, Personal and Social Development, Teaching and 
Assessment, Curriculum, Leadership and relationships with parents and the community. 

Our school had inspection from 6th February till 9th February 2023 in which our school performance was reviewed. 



AFFORESTATION CAMPAIGN
It was Monday, 30th January, 2023. When we had a trip 
to the ‘Afforestation Campaign’ in Al Batayih. We the 
students of  Year 7C were the only ones chosen for the 
study trip out of all the sections from Year 5, 6 and 7.  
Our class felt proud and were excited to go. When we sat 
in the bus, we thought that it will be a short trip to the 
campaign, but it took us more than half an hour to reach 
to our destination.

When we reached there, we were divided into two groups 
and we had to stay together. We also got jackets to wear 
with a logo on it, which we had to return after the 
experience.
                                                                                                                                             
Written By:                                                                                                                                     
Anaya Ali- Year 7C





International Day of Human Fraternity
                         4th February, 2023
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A Creative Writing competition was held 
on 9th January, 2023 for all the students 
of Year 2-7. The main objective behind 
this competition was to help students 
develop creative thoughts and to boost 
their imagination and thinking skills. It 
was a great platform for the students to 
showcase their imaginative thoughts on 
the topics provided. 

This competition really helped the 
students  to unleash their creative side 
and express it in the form of meaningful 
words.



SPELL BEE COMPETITION  
“Spelling is important because it aids in reading. It helps 
cement the connection that is shared between sounds and 
letters.”

Language plays an important role in the all-round 
development of a student. Appropriate words with correct 
spelling conveys the right message.

The Spell Bee Competition is conducted to give students a 
platform to learn spellings in different ways, enrich their 
vocabulary, learn concepts and develop the use of correct 
English. The objective of the competition is to enhance the 
spelling and literary skills of children by encouraging them 
to explore the English language, expand their vocabulary 
and improve their communication and comprehension skills. 
This helps students to improve spelling, vocabulary, 
learning concepts and pronunciation.  

Preliminary round for the Spell Bee Competition was 
conducted in Term 2. 





William Shakespeare
Biography

William Shakespeare was born on the 23rd of 
April 1564, in Stratford. At the age of six he was
sent to school, but had to leave it at the age of 
thirteen and never went to school again.
His father, who couldn’t even write, was a glove 
maker and William helped him in his trade.
At the age of eighteen, he married Anne 
Hathaway. Anne was eight years older than her 
husband and their marriage wasn’t happy. They 
had three children.
When Shakespeare was twenty one, he went to 
London to become an actor. He began to work 
in themodern theater “Globe”. Fourteen years 
later, he became a part owner of the “Globe” 
theater in London.











• World Health Day
• Voice ’23
• Optional Language Week
• Parent- Teacher Meeting
• Earth Day
• World Book Day ( International Reading Day) 
• World Environment Day



Spring break is upon us. We encourage 
you to treat it as a reward. You deserve a 
fun, relaxing escape from the daily grind. 
But, of course, here comes the serious 
part to my message: We need your 
smiling faces back on campus happy and 
healthy.

No matter how you spend next week – 
whether it be faraway in a sunny paradise 
with friends, at home with family, studying 
or volunteering your time and talents to a 
worthy cause – remember to use your 
sound judgement.

We would like to thank you for making 
this year a very special one. As parents 
you have been a valuable member of our 
school providing support and inspiring us. 
We are glad to invite you for the 
upcoming events.




